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Throughout this project, we learned much, in the lectures as well as by trying things and seeing them not work as well as originally intended.  Coming up with a solution to one part, only to have to revise it to make the next work helped us understand hardware limitations and even the distinct differences between generic simulation and actual FPGA implementation.  The timing of the due dates somewhat influenced us and likely many other groups to initially think of a single cycle design, but given the specific operation of the FPGA elements, and various other timing and data flow issues, multi-cycle was much easier to work with.

If we were to start this project over, it would be beneficial to work out the earlier simulations in the Quartus 2 environment, even testing them on the FPGA to ensure proper implementation.  By not trying the pieces out on the FPGA earlier, we were hit with too large of a burden at the very end.  Ultimately, the largest thing we could have done better would be to start working on the final implementation earlier, not assuming that the Quartus 2 environment would work as we had hoped.


As with nearly any assignment and as stated above, waiting until the last minute or last couple of days simply is not a good way to get things done.  It is important to consider the later stages of the project in designing the earlier ones.  Students should look at what is required by the C program and think of how to best demonstrate a working design early on, allowing their initial datapath and ISA to change less throughout the project.   Testing the design on the FPGAs as components are built would also greatly help in ensuring proper performance at the end.
